AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 10th day of August, 2011

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman 

      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 

Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        James Osborne, Town Engineer 



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Michael Fogarty, the Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL, DELETIONS & CHANGES TO AGENDA 


7A.   Add On   UNSAFE BUILDINGS:

A. 124 Lattintown Road

B. 19 Meadow Street


8C.   Deleted
  ASSESSOR: Lawrence Farms
16.  Add On  
 EXECUTIVE SESSION: Proposed Litigation On An

Enforcement Matter on WPA Acquiesce
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $847,541.72, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion did not pass: 2 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 2 absent.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, asked if there was a particular item that Deputy Supervisor Woolsey wanted removed from the agenda. 

Mr. Woolsey said he has not reviewed the audit. 
5.
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT presented by Patrick Hines MHE

Patrick Hines, from McGoey, Houser and Edsall, (MHE) came before the Town Board. He presented a proposal for stormwater management. An Introductory Local Law for the prohibition of illicit discharges, activities and connections to separate storm sewer system would be added to Chapter 157, in order for the Town to meet the requirements for illicit discharge and control of stormwater under the permit that was issued to the Town of Newburgh from the DEC for Municipal Storm Water MS-4. Several years ago MHE began mapping out the Town’s stormwater system on the GIS System. They are proceeding with dry weather review by recording 20% of the outfalls each year for a period of five years. This additional regulation allows the Town to enforce discharges that are not ready to be in the stormwater system. There is an education program for people who responded appropriately for a failing septic system.  
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Mr. Taylor said at the August 22nd Town Board Meeting they will introduce the Local Law for the Prohibition of Illicit Discharges, Activities and Connections to separate storm sewer system and schudule the public hearing date. Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board if they had any questions for Mr. Hines. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Hines if the MS-4 has been placed on the internet. 

Mr. Hines said MHE did send a disc to the Town for installing the MS-4 information on the internet. He said he would follow up to as where the disc was mailed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the voucher in the amount of $2,100.00 submitted by MHE for the preparation of the MS-4 annual report. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.     

6.
GREINER SUBDIVISION: Road Waiver

Gregory Shaw from Shaw Engineering came before the Town Board. He said he was before the Town Board on June 6th. At that time the Board requested a letter from the Middle Hope Fire District stating the proposed cul-de-sac is adequate for fire fighting accessibility. Griener Road is presently 935 feet in length. Mr. Greiner has an 11 lot subdivision before the Planning Board that would extend Greiner Road by 597 feet making the length of the road a total of 1,532 feet. Mr. Shaw asked the Town Board if they had any questions they would like answered.
Mr. Taylor said Mr. Shaw is requesting a waiver to the Town’s road specification Section 161-38 street specifications Vertical and Horizontal alignment for Town Roads.    
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to grant a road waiver for Greiner Road which is located in the Greiner Subdivision-Section 2. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has granted road waivers for other roads in the Town of Newburgh. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
7.
POLICE: Purchase of Ammunition

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Lt. Michael Clancy submitted a memo for authorization to purchase a supply of firearms ammunition for the Police Department, for training purposes as well as for department issue purposes. Due to a possible extended timeframe to receive this ammunition, which may be in limited supply due to the ongoing war, Lt. Clancy is requesting authorization to purchase this ammunition as soon as possible. The prices are expected to increase by 30 – 50% when the current contract expires in July of 2012.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 5, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy to pay Eagle Point Gun/TJ Morris & Son Located in Thorofare, New Jersey for the following:
AMOUNT  ITEM

    


UNIT COST
TOTAL

7   cases      Federal 40SWB 7,000 Rounds      
$175.54           $1,228.78

15 cases      Federal AE40R2 15,000 Rounds     
  154.80
  2,322.00


6   cases      38.G.38 Caliber Federal 6,000 Rounds
  172.61
  1,035.66


12 cases      T223E.223 Caliber Federal 
        6,000 Rounds



  219.72
  2,636.64

2  cases        LE 132 00 12 Gauge Buck Shot


        500 Rounds



    74.06
     148.12

2  cases        LEB127 LRS 12 Gauge Slug 


        Federal 500 Rounds
                             95.75                191.50





TOTAL



 $7,562.70

The funds for this purchase will come from account 3030.499. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

7A.   
(Add On)   UNSAFE BUILDINGS:
Thomas Dubetsky, Code Enforcement Officer, came before the Town Board stating there are two properties he is requesting Unsafe Building Resolutions. They are listed below. 

A. 124 Lattintown Road: SBL-7-1-9
This property is owned by David Tuthill. The house was damaged in a structural fire on July 3, 2011 and is in a severe state of disarray. There are unsanitary conditions due to the storage of waste and garbage. The electric power was terminated as a result of fire damage. Mr. Tuthill is a client of social services but has been resistant to their help for alternative housing. It is Social Services hope that by declaring the building unsafe Mr. Tuthill will begin to comprehend the severe state of unhealthy living conditions to him and his neighbors. The criterion for this violation is based on section 75-2 D & E of the Town Code. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if Mr. Tuthill is still living in the house.

Mr. Dubetsky said he is not living in the house, but he is living on the property.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Determining Unsafe Buildings and Order To Make Safe or Remove the house located at 124 Lattintown Road in the Town of Newburgh owned by David Tuthill, said Premises Designated as Section 7, Block 1, Lot 19, Might Be Dangerous Or Unsafe to The Public. A public hearing date will be set for September 28, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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B. 19 Meadow Street

This property is owned by Todd Taylor. This house is in a severe state of disarray. The Cronomer Valley Fire Department was dispatched to their property on April 30th for a report of a fire on the property. The electric power was ordered to be shut off based on the garbage and unsanitary conditions. This has been a recurring condition as the house was in bad shape approximately one year ago and neighbors stepped in to clean the property. Based on the lack of sanitary facilities in the structure and overall unhealthy conditions of the structure there is a hazard to the safety and well being of the residents in the area. The criterion for this violation is based on section 75-2 E of the Town Code. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Determining Unsafe Buildings and Order To Make Safe or Remove a house located at 19 Meadow Street in the Town of Newburgh owned by Todd T. Taylor, said premises designated as Section 80, Block 7, Lot 16. A public hearing date will be set for September 28, 2011 at 7:05 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
8.
ASSESSOR:


A.
Small Claims Review

Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. He said the Town of Newburgh has recently received approximately 51 Small Claims Petitions, fourteen of which are invalid. An estimated 37 individual hearings and appraisals will need to be completed for each small claims filed against the Town. Wohl Appraisals has submitted an appraisal fee of approximately $150.00 per report, excluding court appearances, which is the same fee that has been charged since 2008. This is also less than her normal past rate for a small assignment of less than 11 to 50 appraisals, which was $185.00. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 3, 2011, submitted by Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, award Wohl Appraisals the appraisal assignments for the Town of Newburgh small claims review cases at a fee no to exceed $10,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent


B.
Certiorari Settlement: Carrieri/Russo 
Mr. Fogarty said this is a one family home and the owner decided on a court appearance. Based on the appraisal that was done he is in favor of this settlement. 
Mr. Taylor’s memorandum states the property is a parcel on River Road containing a one family residence. The proposed consent order provides for a reduction in assessed value from $483,000.00 to $459,200.00. The chart shows that total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $273.70.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 20-2-13 Andrew Russo (River Road) index numbers 2010-008200. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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C.
Lawrence Farms


This item was deleted from this agenda.  
9.
HIGHWAY:


A.
HEO Appointment

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said on August 4, 2011 Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, interviewed five Town of Newburgh Highway Department Employees for the position of Heavy Equipment Operator. Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, was also present at these interviews.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to promote Kris Waite to Heavy Equipment Operator with a start date of August 11, 2011, The pay rate will be as per the CSEA Contract. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

B.
Class 8 Truck Body & Chassis Bid


James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance, came before the Town Board. 

He is requesting a bid opening date for the Heavy Duty Single-axle Cab and Chassis which is in this year’s budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 8, 2011, submitted by James LaColla, Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance to go out to bid for a Heavy Duty Single-Axle Cab and Chassis with a bid date of September 1, 2011 at 10:00 am. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

C.
Award of Bid for Plow/Sander

Mr. LaColla said the Town went out to bid for a new bump body power angle plow, wing, material spreader & central hydraulic system bid on June 1, 2011. There were two bids received. These items are to be installed on the class 8 truck body & chassis bid that is scheduled for September 1, 2011. They are as follows: 

BIDDER





AMOUNT

Amthor Welding

Gardiner, New York




$72,627.00

Stainless Steel Component



$85,430.00

Hudson River Truck & Trailer

Poughkeepsie, New York



$71,239.00


Stainless Steel Component


          $111,170.00

Mr. LaColla said Hudson River Truck & Trailer does not meet the Town’s specifications. 

Councilman Woolsey questioned if the truck that is going out to bid will be able to accommodate this plow and sander. 

Mr. LaColla said the plow and sander are universal. 

The Town Board, Mr. LaColla and Todd Depew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, discussed the benefits and the cost factor of a stainless steel truck verses the standard trucks. 

The Town Board decided to stay with a standard truck.
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Mr. Taylor asked Mr. LaColla if he has prepared a written report to the Town Board as to why Hudson River Truck & Trailer equipment has not qualified for the award of this bid. 

It was the decision of the Town Board to table this matter and bring it back at the August 22nd Town Board Meeting. 
10.
PARKS & RECREATION: Trolley Request

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 27, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to allow the Coldenham Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary to use the Town of Newburgh’s trolley for the Montgomery Day Parade on Saturday, September 10, 2011. The trolley will be driven and towed by Town of Newburgh personnel. A certificate of Insurance must be supplied by the Coldenham Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the Town of Newburgh has loaned the trolley to the Coldenham Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary for their 2009 and 2010 Montgomery Day Parades.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

11.
ZONING:


A.
Map Amendment IB to R-3

Mr. Taylor said this is for the rezoning of a 16.5 acre parcel from Interchange Business to R-3 Residential. The proposed R-3 rezoning is located in the south-east corner of the Town of Newburgh proximate to Stewart Avenue through a 4.1 acre parcel already zoned R-3. 

Mr. Todd Kelson is here as a member, but not representing, the Jewish Community Center. He and Joe Forgione, principal of JMF Property, came before the Town Board. Mr. Taylor said Mr. Forgione is proposing to develop this property and the property listed below as a multifamily development. Saccardi and Schiff has been commissioned to prepare a report and do the documentation that is required for the Comprehensive Plan Amendment, which has been prepared by David Smith from VHB Engineering, Surveying and Landscape Architecture, P.C.(see attached). If the Town Board wishes to move forward with this process, a public hearing would have to be conducted.  Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board if it is their pleasure to move forward with this matter.
Councilwoman Greene asked if this matter will require two separate motions. 

Mr. Taylor said there are three components for this action. They are as follows:

1. Set a Public Hearing for a Comprehensive Plan Amendment.

2.
Set Public Hearing for the property located in the southeast corner of the Town of Newburgh proximate to Stewart Avenue through a 4.1 acre parcel that is currently zoned R-3.
3.
Set a public hearing for the 9.4 acres in the Town of Newburgh at the southeast corner of the intersection of South Plank Road and Patton Road. 

The Town has the ability to have a consolidated public hearing on the above three actions. 
The Town Board agreed to act on this matter at the August 22nd Town Board Meeting. Mr. Taylor will prepare the appropriate documents for that meeting and a public hearing date will be set for September 19, 2011.  
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B.
Map Amendment IB to R-2

This rezoning is for approximately 9.4 acre parcel from B-Business to R-2 Residential. The R-2 rezoning is located in the west-central section of the Town of Newburgh at the southeast corner of the intersection of South Plank Road and Patton Road. 
Todd Kelson, resident of the Town of Newburgh & past president and treasurer of the Jewish Community Center, said the JCC is selling a piece of property to Mr. Forgione for his project. The Jewish community is in the process of consolidating all of their institutions in Newburgh. Mr. Kelson asked if this matter could be referred to the Planning Board and to the Orange County Department of Planning in order to speed the process along. JCC has no intention of developing this land; it will be used as bulk property. The JCC will be granted recreational and various easement on the property. When the sale is finalized it will be placed on the Town’s tax roll.
Mr. Taylor said the introduction of a Local Law will be the first step. There is a report from the Town’s Consultants and this is the first time the Board has been able to ask questions about the report.   
Mr. Woolsey said the neighboring properties do not have any objections to changing the zoning for this property. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Rider, Weiner & Frankel, P.C. Attorneys and Counselors at Law and VHB Surveying Landscaping Architecture to prepare the necessary resolutions and Local Laws for the Town Board to consider at the August 22, 2011 Town Board Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

Mr. Kelson thanked the Town Board for addressing issues on Town owned property located on the corner of Lattentown Road and Holmes Road. 

12.
PLANNING BOARD


A.
Landscape Bond Estimate for Santa Monica Holdings

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 3, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Planning Board, to revise the Landscape Bond Estimate for Santa Monica Holdings LLC Route 9W & Devito Drive Town Project Number 2010-03. The landscape plan was revised to install a sidewalk along Route 9W. The cost estimate of $38,274.95 is accurate. The Landscape Inspection Fee for this project is $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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B.
Landscape Bond Estimate for M & T Bank

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 8, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Planning Board, for the revised Landscape Bond Estimate for M & T Bank located at Route 9W & Chestnut Lane. Town Project Number 2010-23. The new estimate is in the amount of $99,800.00. It was derived from actual estimates received by consultants. The Landscape Inspection Fee for this project is $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent


C.
Landscape Bond Estimate for Mid-Hudson Federal Credit Union

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 2, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Planning Board, for the Landscape Bond Estimate for Mid-Hudson Federal Credit Union, located in the Home Depot Plaza, Route 300, Town project number 2011-01. The cost estimate for this Landscape Bond is $59,038.00 with an inspection fee of $3,000.00.The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent


D.
Reduction of Landscape Bond for JWCAH

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 2, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh Planning Board is recommending the release of $56,319.00 of the $57,319.00 Landscape Security for JWCAH, Jehovah Witness Educational Center parking lot expansion, located on Unity Place, Newburgh, New York, Town project 2008-08. The $1,000.00 retention, which will be given to the Town in the form of a check, is to cover the replacement of three trees. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

13.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, has submitted a memorandum stating the Town has received a favorable rate on the Bond Anticipation Note (BAN) that the Town borrowed last year from Orange County Trust. As a result, the Town budgeted more interest than will be due at the renewal of the BAN. This amount is available to pay down the BAN.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 28, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer $1,500.00 from the Highway Fund Bond Anticipation Note-Interest Account 030.9730.0700 to Highway Fund Bond Anticipation Note-Principal 001.9730.0600. This bond was for the Grand Avenue North Culver Capital Project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 28, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer $24,000.00 from Water Fund Bond Anticipation Note-Interest Account 040.9730.0700 to Water Fund Bond Anticipation Note-Principal account 040.9730.0600. This Bond was for the Greensand Filtration Plant Capital Project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

14.
JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of Court Clerk

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Richard Clarino, Town Justice for the Town of Newburgh, is requesting to fill the vacancy for the position of Court Clerk.  Tammie Johnson, Court Clerk to Judge Clarino left Town service on July 22, 2011.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 29, 2011, submitted by Town Justice Richard Clarino, to interview candidates for the position of Court Clerk to Town Justice Clarino. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 30, 2011, submitted by Town Justice Clarino, to appoint Debra A. Murphy as his Court Clerk. Ms. Murphy’s start date will be August 18, 2011 with a pay rate of 17.32 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

15.
DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Antivirus Software

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh purchased an antivirus that also includes a one year standard license and a desktop adapter from FLC Equipment and Supplies.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $2,182.30 from the Computer Reserve Account number 001-878 for a Symantec Corporation EXP Endpoint Protection and a one year standard license-basic. This account has an approximate balance of $48,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay invoices, submitted by FLC Equipment & Supplies located in Cornwall, New York. They are as follows:

1. Invoice # 468 for Symantec Corporation EXP Endpoint Protection and a one year standard license- basic for the amount of $2,136.82. 
2.
Invoice # 493, for a PCI desktop adapter PRO/1000 GT low profile-OEM for the amount of $45.48.

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
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16.
ANNOUNCEMENT: Repaving/Construction on Route 32


(See Attached)
17.
(Add On) EXECUTIVE SESSION:
MOTION was made at 8:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the proposed litigation on an enforcement matter on WPA Acquisitions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
MOTION was made at 9:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Acting Supervisor Woolsey stated that no action was taken during the executive session, but action is anticipated now.

MOTION to retain McGoey, Hauser, and Edsall to perform consulting services in connection with WPA acquisitions, an enforcement matter, at their standard municipal rate schedule, at an initial sum not to exceed $3,000.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent.

Motion approved 3-0-0-2.
18.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:05 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
